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Upcoming events 

May  

Thursday 16th School Association Meeting  

Friday 17th 5-6 sport at Hagley v OLOM 

Tuesday 21st Hagley Cross Country – 
timetable in newsletter 

June  

Thursday 6th  Nthn Midlands Cross Country 

Friday 7th Statewide Moderation Day – no 
school for students 

Monday 10th Long Weekend – NO SCHOOL 

Tuesday 18th All Schools Cross Country 

Assembly Roster 

Early Childhood assemblies are at 11.10am 

followed by Primary assemblies at 11.50am 

Week 4 

Wednesday 22nd May 

Whole School Assembly at 11.30am hosted by 

3/4 Cini & Prep Walker/Eyles will be sharing. 

 

Week 5 

Whole School Assembly on Thursday 30th 

at 11.15am. 

 

From the Principal 

Hello everyone, 

Mother’s Day Breakfast 

I was thrilled to welcome an incredible number of 

Mothers, Grandmothers and Mother figures to our 

School Association Mother’s Day Breakfast last 

Thursday. This was an outstanding community 

event – so much bigger and full of excitement and 

energy than we expected. HUGE thanks to the 

School Association volunteers who planned, 

prepared and delivered an amazing celebration. 

Thanks so much to everyone for participating in 

this wonderful recognition of the importance of all 

of the Mothers in our lives.  

Attendance 

I continue to speak to our students about the 

importance of attending school every day. When 

they are unwell, they should not be at school, but 

they need to be at school every other day. Of 

course, students who are representing the school 

in various sporting and arts events are encouraged 

to do so, as this is a part of their wholistic learning.  

In the school year there are only 200 school days – 

out of 365 days in a year. I urge all parents and 

carers to prioritise sending children to school 

every day that students can be here. Being at 

school every day is critically important, and being 

at school on time is critically important. We start 

lessons at 9am. Anyone who arrives later than this 

is missing really important setting up information 

for the day as well as planned explicit learning 

opportunities.  

Congratulations 

Congratulations to Mrs Deb Lade who is now our 

permanent School Business Manager. Deb has 

made a really strong, and very positive start to her 

role at Hagley over the last couple of terms. 

 

Canteen Call Out!! 

We need your help. Our Canteen needs 
more volunteers, especially whilst some 
of our regular volunteers are away. 
Please contact the office if you are 
available to help. 
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She has developed new processes for families to seek financial support, created multiple ways to pay levies 

and other financial commitments, and refined our business service to you. I am thrilled to welcome Deb to 

our permanent staff, and if you haven’t already, I hope that you have an opportunity to meet and chat with 

Deb soon.  

Welcome Back 

It was great to welcome Mrs Mason, Mrs Ankin and Mr Ankin back to school yesterday after an extended 

break since Easter. There were many happy faces at school yesterday to welcome them back. We are very 

grateful to Mrs Staggoll and Mrs Barden for their support of the Kinder and Prep/One classes during this 

time.  

Jeanagh 
Jeanagh Viney 
Principal 

 

 
 
 
MERIT CERTIFICATES 

Prep Cooper Hunter & Malcolm 

Prep Walker/Eyles Thomas M & Jacob C 

Prep/1 Mason Bonnie E 

1/2 Johnson Isla F & Riley J 

1/2 Garwood/Page Samuel B & Eliza P 

1/2 Clarke/Leatherbarrow Lochlan G & Hannah L 

2/3 Legro Lizzie B & Jai J 

3/4 Korpershoek Lydia M & Ethan J 

3/4 McNeair Beau D & Jett D 

3/4 Cini Tessa V, Eli R & Kenzie G 

5/6 Styles Lincoln M, Geordie S & Ezra Mc 

5/6 Sherman/Donald Bentley A, Delta T & Casey P 

5/6 Marshall Lachie F & Isabelle H 

GTGC 
Primary – Evie R, Charlotte J, Griff, Jamie D, Isabelle Hon, Milly 
Early Childhood - Eliza P, Archie B, Lucas N, Archie M, Elliott F, Conwae P, Vincent H 
 
MOTHERS DAY BREAKFAST   
Thank you to all who were able to attend the Mother's Day Breakfast. It was lovely to see so many families 
attend, and the atmosphere was wonderful.  
 
We wish to offer an apology to those last few who had ordered pancakes and missed out. 
Please contact the office if you wish to access your refund. 
 
We had not expected such an incredible response with many more attending than 
anticipated. Thanks to the hard-working volunteers and school association committee who 
work tirelessly behind the scenes to make an event like this come together. 
Thank you also to the stall holders who were able to come and be part of the event. 

Award Recipients 
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LEVIES 

Statements were posted last week to those families who have outstanding levies. Can you please arrange 
payment of these as soon as possible. Should you require additional time to make these payments please 
contact Deb Lade, our School Business Manager to discuss a payment plan. 

5/6 SPORT 

The 5/6 sport roster kicks off this week! We are travelling to Deloraine and all teams will be playing.  Students 
will leave school at 12.30pm and travel by bus to Deloraine Primary School. They will return for buses home 
at the end of the day.  

Family and friends are more than welcome to come and watch. 

Requirements for each sport are listed below: 

Netball – A full uniform is supplied. Students will need sneakers and to have removed their jewellery and 
have cut their nails short prior to the games. 

Football – A football guernsey is supplied. Students will need football boots, shorts and a mouth guard. 

Soccer – A playing top will be supplied. Students will need sneakers or soccer boots, sports shorts and shin 
guards. 

Hockey – A playing top will be supplied. Students will need sports shorts, sneakers, shin guards and a mouth 
guard. 

*Mouth guards are compulsory for Hockey and Football – No mouthguard = no play.  

We ask that students have a packed lunch on Fridays for term 2 and 3 and do not order pies and sausage 
rolls on 5/6 sport days. 

Cameron Lynch 
P.E Teacher  

 
HAGLEY FARM SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY 

Our school cross country will be held on Tuesday 21st May. Children are to wear their sports clothes and 
appropriate footwear to school. Grade 3-6 students are encouraged to wear a top in their house colour. It is 
suggested children bring a change of shoes and clothes in case they get muddy during their race. Spectators 
are most welcome to come and cheer our students on. 

Time Event Distance 

9.20am Grade 3 Boys 1200m 

9.30am Grade 3 Girls 1200m 

9.40am Grade 4 Boys 1500m 

9.45am Grade 4 Girls 1500m 

9.55am Grade 5 Boys 1800m 

10.00am Grade 5 Girls 1800m 

10.10am Grade 6 Boys 2100m 

10.15am Grade 6 Girls 2100m 

RECESS   

11.30am Prep Boys 600m 

11.35am Prep Girls 600m 

11.45am Kinder Boys 600m 

11.50am Kinder Girls 600m 

11.45am Grade 1 Boys 800m 

11.50am Grade 1 Girls 800m 

12.00pm Grade 2 Boys 1000m 

12.10 Grade 2 Girls 1000m 
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SPECIAL ASSEMBLY 

On Wednesday 22nd of May we will be holding an assembly to participate in National 
Simultaneous Storytime. The assembly will be hosted by 3/4 Cini and Prep 
Walker/Eyles will be sharing a piece of work. This will replace the assemblies that 
were supposed to be held the next day on the Thursday 23rd May. We will share 
some more information about this event in next week’s newsletter.                       
Nicole Eyles – AST 

 

SCHOOL ASSOCIATION MEETING 

Please be advised the next School Association Committee meeting will be held on Thursday 16th May, 
6.30pm at Ironhorse Bar & Grill, Prospect. Everyone is welcome to attend. 

We've had a very busy couple of weeks with Agfest and our Mother's day event. It's been amazing to see it 
all come together! It will be great to hear all about it and celebrate our success. 
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PREP WALKER/EYLES 

Our focus value for the whole month of May is Respect. 
We listened to the story ‘Respect’ by Zanni Louise and 

then drew pictures of ways we show Respect. 
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NEWSTEAD ATHLETICS CROSS COUNTRY 

This series continues this weekend HERE AT HAGLEY 
FARM SCHOOL. If you haven’t joined in already, you are 
welcome to come for a one-off run at Hagley, just enter on 
the day. It would be great to see a large contingent of 
runners in Hagley colours take to the course for this event. 

The running starts at 1pm so get there early enough to 
register on the day if needed.  

 

 

 


